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January 2024 - General Meeting

This month’s Membership meeting was held at Faith Chapel.
Dinner: 7:00 p.m. CTO: 7:30 PM

Attending: Adams, Baker, Bond, Dunn, Fabbioli, Frankenfield, Gustafson, Hart, Hillebrand, Kohler, Logue, Maruca B and F, Menendez A and M, Penaranda, Quitter, Roques B and D, Rubright E, Ruth, Scott, Small, Stanley, Tassi

Welcome: No guests.

Again this month, we did not have a scheduled program speaker, but focused on introducing the new club officers and getting to know our fellow club members.

Business Meeting

Past President Pat Logue presented a Ruritan of the Year 2023 plaque to Al Menendez in recognition of his years long commitment to the club, his management of the club during Covid, his generosity in offering his home for Board meetings and club picnics, and his overall leadership and wisdom! Thank you, Al, for all you do!

Announcements

1.  Power Line Project: To monitor the proposal to install a high tension electrical line through Loudoun County to service data centers, a new committee, chaired by B. McClain, will keep track and inform club members of this effort. The Lansdowne Conservancy has approached the club about advocacy, but our focus is on providing information to our community. P. Hart attended a recent meeting, also attended by Supervisor Kershner, where discussion focused on a fiber optic communications line through Adamstown in Frederick. Previous information from the Piedmont Environmental Council shows the planned route and affected areas for the extension of new power lines from Maryland to Leesburg to feed the power needs of the current and future planned data centers goes through Waterford, west Lovettsville, and on into Maryland. A decision on the location of the line for data centers will be made in March, but the point was made that this decision may be taken out of the control of the affected states (MD, VA, WVA). P. Gustafson noted that because our club focus is on what is best for our community, we should try to get HOAs involved and advocate for higher taxes on the data centers. J. Ruth commented that the issue of increased water use to service the data centers will only get worse, and we should stay aware of health and safety issues and potential divisiveness. J. Adams noted that the BOS has enabled data centers in northern Loudoun County.
2. B. Roques solicited club support to pay for school lunches for needy students to ease family obligation for other fees. M. Dunn noted that this is a county-wide issue, not a Lucketts focus; B. Roques stated that only three schools are in Lucketts, and we can identify the needy students.  No decision was made.
3. Sally Soles has resigned from the club.
4. B.Scott asked for club support to S. Hillebrand while his wife is recovering from surgery.
5. PTA update: Amanda Vela thanked the club for our donation to LES for playground equipment, now installed and being enjoyed by the students.
6. The Loudoun Symphony will present a concert at Faith Chapel on Feb. 18th at 6 p.m.

Minutes: Secretary summarized minutes from November 2023 and noted no minutes for December, as this is the month of our Annual Banquet. Minutes from earlier meetings are posted on our website. 

At the Annual Banquet at Raspberry Falls, the Ruritan District Governor installed our officers for 2024: Mike Dunn, President; Jody Ruth, Vice President; Don Stanley, Treasurer; Liz Penaranda, Secretary; Directors: Pat Logue, Past President; Warren Kibler; Dan Roques; and Eric Rubright.

Also at the Banquet, Pres. Logue presented the following awards:
Rookie-of-the-Year: Wendy Gagnon
Special Recognition: Peter Hart, Barbara Scott, and Craig Bond
Citizen of the Year: Amanda Vela
Ruritan of the Year: Al Menendez
New President Mike Dunn presented a Ruritan National silver platter to Pat Logue in recognition and appreciation of her Presidency in 2022 and 2023.

Treasurer's Report: D. Stanley reported our accounts as of December 31st 2023. We had $42,681.61 in our Truist checking account; $162,181.65 in our Vanguard Scholarship Fund, and $148,004.74 in our Vanguard General Opportunity Fund (General Fund $113,578.84 and Opportunity Fund $34,425.90), for a total asset amount of $352,868.00. Don noted that trash receipts have rebounded, and he has received two donations from individuals.

Troop 1910 Update – D. Fabbioli

Club troop liaison Doug Fabbioli reported several statistics that span  the troop’s 25 year history, such as 71 Eagle Scouts, 9,125 troop meetings, 13,000 camp nights, and over 4,000 community service hours; in that time, the troop has had seven Scoutmasters. Upcoming events include a winter hike at Antietam and the annual yard sale in May.  
 
Give Choose Campaign – J. Ruth

Give Choose has become a significant part of our club budget since the decline in parking revenue (about 10%). Last year, we raised about $21K. Early giving begins on March 5th; club members encouraged to participate.

Environment Committee – B. Scott, C. Kohler

This is our third most active committee, after Scholarships and Grants! We support SEAS, the student exhibition of environmental projects. This year, the exhibition is in April. We have reached out to the LES principal and the Tuscarora H.S. Key Club. More information to follow.
We have applied for a Loudoun Environmental Award.
C. Kohler is collecting wine corks for recycling. Save your wine corks and bring to trash and to club meetings!
 
Program

The program time for this meeting focused on the members who were present. Each person briefly introduced themselves and told something about their background, family, and/or interests. The purpose was to enable us to get to know each other better! 

Pledge of Allegiance was said, and the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

Submitted by Elizabeth Penaranda, Secretary


January 2024 Board of Directors Meeting

CTO: 7:00 p.m.

Attending: Dunn, Kibler, Penaranda, Rubright, Ruth, Stanley

Welcome to new Board member, Warren Kibler!

Minutes: Sec. Penaranda summarized the January General Membership meeting. Pres. Dunn discussed the need to have minutes of the December Awards dinner. The Board decided to include a summary of awards and recipients in the January minutes. Minutes are available on the Ruritan Club website.

Treasurer's Report: D. Stanley provided a financial report as of January 29th, 2024. We have $48,886.98 in our Truist checking account; $164,669.69 in our Vanguard Scholarship Fund, and $150,157.23 in our Vanguard General Opportunity Fund (General Fund $115,239.66 and Opportunity Fund $34,926.57), for a total asset amount of $363,713.90. We received $2K from trash on the last Saturday, and a $5K donation check. Don reported that we received a letter from the compactor company about a 3.5% cost increase, but their math didn’t add up, so Don paid the current amount. He also reported that National dues are going up $1 per member per quarter ($4 per member annually).

Discussion of Trash Safety – J. Ruth

J. Ruth spoke to the County Sheriff’s Organization regarding the recent robberies at the Shell gas station store and associated safety concerns that we may have at trash on Saturdays. We can request a volunteer officer at a cost of $81.50/hour or $250/Saturday, which requires paperwork on the hours requested and depends on officers volunteering. The Board decided that our current policy and procedure for protecting funds at trash were sufficient for now.



Opportunity Fund Request – M.Dunn

M. Dunn reported receipt of a request from B. Roques for $900 to fund a reception for the Loudoun Symphony at the concert in February. During discussion, the point was made that this kind of request is typically done through our Grants Committee, but due to the short timeframe, the Board moved to approve this funding for this one event, based on receipts not to exceed $900. D. Stanley noted that Opportunity funds are not budgeted, but under Board discretion for expenditure. M. Dunn will ask T. Small to speak to Barbara about co-sponsoring future programs.  

Give Choose Update – J. Ruth

J. Ruth summarized the Give Choose initiative for this year, noting that funds from this campaign constitute about 10% of our club income now and are critical to achieving our 2024 financial goals. Early giving is March 5-18th this year; the 24 hours of giving begin at midnight on March 19th and end at 11:59 pm. $40K in prizes are being offered by corporate sponsors, with 78 chances to win. Matching gifts are being offered by a donor or group of donors for donations to an organization. Challenge gifts are also offered by a donor or group of donors on the condition that the gift will stimulate other gifts. The Board encourages all Club members to donate to Give Choose and to tell others about this campaign.

MOU with Community Center Update – M. Dunn

We are completing the process to finalize this MOU. A county lawyer is reviewing the indemnity language with the Community Center Director.

Lucketts News & Notes Update – M. Dunn

The subcommittee met to identify articles. Articles are being written. The expected publication date is mid-March.

Friends of Lucketts Community Center – M. Dunn

The Board approved C. Kohler as the Club Representative to the LCC.


Town Hall – M. Dunn

P. Logue is working with the LES PTA to coordinate another town hall session with the newly elected representatives.

Environmental Excellence Award – M. Dunn

B. Scott has submitted an application for an Environmental Excellence Award to our club for our various initiatives in Lucketts.

Membership Meeting Speakers – M. Dunn

Ideas for meeting speakers included a local high school girl who would speak about a species of beetle in the landfill; and Rich Rasmus, who would speak about raising the tax rate on data centers to preserve agricultural land and to fund easements and land purchases. The BOD agreed that 15 minutes in a membership meeting was not enough time for any speaker to present his or her topic and to discuss and answer questions, and not considerate of a speaker’s time if they had to travel some distance to Lucketts for our meeting. Accordingly, the BOD agreed to schedule about 30 minutes for speakers.

New Business – M. Dunn

1. T. Small of the Grants Committee met with the LES PTA representative and learned that the PTA has no budget for projects. He encouraged the PTA to submit a grant proposal for anything they may identify. 
2. A. Vela has some ideas for projects at Faith Chapel, such as improving the outside lighting, paving the parking lot, and upgrading the HVAC. 3. T. Small is looking for possible projects appropriate for grant funding. He asked the Board to establish an advisory committee to identify projects and research costs. M. Dunn tasked the President and Vice President to serve as an Objectives Committee to determine what is needed, what is valuable for our club to fund and support, and what the community may want or require our club to support.
4. LES needs volunteer readers to read with children on February 29th.
 

Adjourned 8:00 p.m. 
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